

Councillor Saghir Alam – Cabinet Member for Finance & Safe Borough Council and Clean Communities

Riverside House Main Street Rotherham S60 1AE

E-mail: cllrsaghir.alam@rotherham.gov.uk
Email the Council for **free** @ your local library!

Ref Direct Line: Please Ask For SA/LH 01709 255959 Cllr Saghir Alam

24th May 2024

Councillor Simon Ball Elected Member

Via email: simon.ball@rotherham.gov.uk

Dear Cllr Ball

Question at Council - Wednesday 22nd May 2024

Thank you for the question you submitted to the Council meeting on 22nd May 2024, which I have set out below along with my response:

What is the current funding gap for this year after having such a low council tax increase last financial year?

I can advise that the Council has a balanced Budget for 2024/25 as approved at Cabinet and Council in February 2024.

I hope that you find this information helpful.

Yours sincerely

Cllr Saghir Alam OBE Boston Castle Ward

Cabinet Member for Finance & Safe and Clean Communities